
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Prof. Harish Gupta, 
  
I am sorry I have not kept in touch for a while. Nevertheless, thank you very much for your 
latest-mail. 
 
I have been encouraged by the fact that you are active in your work even under the Covid-
19 disaster. 
 
Now, allow me to express my hearty congratulations on the 40th founding anniversary of 
the Asian Regional Institute of the Juche Idea. 
 
I am attaching to this e-mail my paper contributed to the online seminar. Please find it. 
 
I cordially wish that the online Asian regional seminar would go well. 
 
With my best regards, 
  
Sincerely yours, 
  
Ogami Ken-ichi, 
Secretary General of the IIJI 


